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New tourism legislator helps 
communication

I n September’s Leg-
islative Council election, Mr Yiu Si Wing, a Deputy Chairman of the 

TIC, was elected to represent the tourism sector, and Mr Martin Liao 
and Mr Ma Fung Kwok, both Independent Directors of the TIC, were 
also elected to represent their respective sectors. On behalf of the TIC, I 
would like to congratulate them, and hope that after taking offi ce, they 
will actively bring up the views of the industry with the Government so 
that all the trade members will be benefi ted. 

During the summer holidays of July and August, the outbound 
levy rose by 11% year on year, and the complaint figures were down 
by 25%, which proves most encouragingly that the outbound market is 
growing steadily and healthily. 

On the contrary, although the number of inbound tours from 
the mainland also increased by 19% in these two months, there 
was a 36% surge in complaints, of which 15 were related to accom-
modation. The TIC has already notifi ed the Shenzhen Municipal 
Bureau of Culture, Sport and Tourism and the China National 
Tourism Administration, and will crack down on those members 
which have violated the rules. It is hoped that members will prop-
erly arrange accommodation for mainland tour groups.

Hong Kong’s cultural and arts scene has always been variegated, 
and quite a number of these events are suited to tourists. For example, 
the “Experience Cantopera: A Taste of Hong Kong’s Intangible 
Cultural Heritage” programme, to be launched by The Chinese 
Artists Association of Hong Kong in October and staged at the 
historic building Yau Ma Tei Theatre, should be quite an attrac-
tion (see “Travel Newsflash (1)”). Also, the non-verbal physical 
comedy Detention by Tang Shu-wing Theatre Studio can break the 
language barrier and deserves to be recommended to tourists (see 
“Travel Newsfl ash (2)”). Activities of this kind can greatly boost the 
attractiveness of Hong Kong as a tourist destination, and members 
may add some of them to their itineraries so as to draw tourists.

The Annual General Meeting is scheduled for 30 November, dur-
ing which four members will be elected to join the Board. It is hoped 
that members will mark down the date, attend the meeting and cast 

their ballots for the candidates who will speak for them at the Board.

Joseph Tung


